
From: Twinpinegarden  
Sent: July 19, 2018 11:19 AM 
To: Parks, Timothy <TParks@cityofmadison.com> 
Subject: RE: Grampa's Pizzeria, 1374 Williamson St. - Proposal for outdoor patio seating 
(capacity 30)  
 
Hello Mr. Parks, 
I own a property on the 1300 block of E. Wilson Street, located behind Grampa’s Pizzeria (1374 
Williamson). 
 
I am writing to register my objection to the proposal to add outdoor seating with a capacity of 
30.  This arrangement would substantially increase noise, light and smoke impact on adjacent 
and nearby properties. 
 
There was a recent more modest proposal for patio seating (capacity of 18) which I was willing 
to consider.  However the larger capacity in this new proposal is simply too large for the space 
and adjacent residential neighborhood given the obvious impacts it would generate. 
 
To be clear, I also oppose any potential future proposal for any seating beyond the side patio 
and extending into the back/backyard area behind Grampa’s Pizzeria.   
 
Thank you, 
Susan Churchill 


